DURRIS PRIMARY SCHOOL PARENT COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 21st November 2016
Present:
Lynne Giles

Bridget Rhodes 
Angela MacNiven





Steve Newman
Claire Stutter





Apologies:
Cllr G Clark, Nikki McKeown
	1.Minutes of Last Meeting

The minutes of the last meeting were discussed and approved.
It was decided that with all past communication with Kirkwood Homes regarding the Car Park, that we remove this item from the Agenda until the housing has been built well past the car park entrance.  For Health & Safety reasons we do not want to be entering the car park whilst it is still a building site and accept that due to the downturn in the area, through no fault of Kirkwood’s, it is just going to take longer than anticipated but will happen at some point.
2. Correspondence

All relevant emails forwarded to members.  

3. Members/Email
Update of Parent Council members:

Steve Newman – Chair

Angela MacNiven
Nikki McKeown

Steve Newman

Bridget Rhodes

Claire Stutter

A new generic Parent Council email address has been created as requested by Aberdeenshire Council – this email address is DurrisPC@gmail.com.  It will be monitored the chairperson and clerk.

4. Reporting Process
All primary schools in Aberdeenshire by the end of 2017 have to updated the reporting process – how they report to parents.
We currently use many different ways to report both formal and informally to parents:

Learning conversations

Newsletters

School Show

Transition Meeting

Sports Days

Hill Walk

School Website

Twitter

Parent/Teacher Interviews

These are only an example there are many more.

A power point attached from Aberdeenshire Council was shown to the Parent Council, so we need to think how it will be best for Durris Primary.  Each school may have different views.
It was decided the best way to get feedback from all parents was to hold an active workshop and show them the various options – Learning Journals, iBooks etc and get responses on that.  Lynne Giles will organise this next term.
5. AOCB

Staffing – We welcome two new members of staff to Durris as follows:

Mrs Ali Grahamslaw, she will be in P1-4 mainly covering a Friday

Mrs Tracey Murray, she will be in P5-7 as Teacher Flexible Days
We would like to give a big thank you to Mrs Jane Kerridge who has covered Teacher Flexible Days since the start of the school session.

HT Update

During the two In-Service Days, we worked on various things – on the Monday at Drumoak we worked on reading:
Moderating Assessment

What is good teaching

Plan for Assessment

Planners

Visible Learning, we will begin with next term:

Language of Learning, What does a learner look like.

Growth Mindset – we will work with the children first then roll it out to parents.

6. Date of Next Meetings
The next meeting will be held on 6th February with a 7pm start.
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